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The National Council of La Raza (NCLR) is the largest national Hispanic civil rights and 
advocacy organization in the United States. We have a strong history of advancing consumer 
protections and retirement security through policy and practice. We have supported public 
policies to protect Latino and low-income consumers from harmful financial products, including 
mortgages with usury terms and short-term loans with exorbitant interest rates. One in four 
NCLR Affiliates—community-based organizations that serve millions of Hispanic Americans 
throughout the country—provides financial coaching and mortgage counseling. NCLR is also a 
leading voice for strengthening retirement savings among Latinos. Latinos are projected to 
account for a majority of the growth in the American workforce through 2050; therefore, 
avoiding a national retirement crisis hinges on Latinos’ ability to save for retirement.  
 
For these reasons, NCLR submits testimony signaling our opposition to H.R. 1090, the “Retail 
Investor Protection Act.” Contrary to its misleading title, this piece of legislation would 
effectively end the Department of Labor’s (DOL) efforts to protect retirement savers from bad 
investment advice. NCLR supports DOL’s proposed conflict of interest rule on retirement 
investment advice because it would achieve that goal by closing loopholes in the definition of 
fiduciary investment advice that allow firms to evade their fiduciary obligations. At the same 
time, the proposal eases restrictions on the types of compensation financial firms can receive as 
long as they abide by appropriate regulatory restrictions, including requirements to act in the best 
interests of their client.   
 
The proposed conflict of interest rule would strengthen the financial security of Hispanics, who 
are already disadvantaged in the retirement space. Structural factors inhibit Latinos from saving 
enough for retirement, making it all the more imperative that the advice they receive helps them 
improve savings and bolster their account balances. Further, as Latinos tend to have lower 
balances in their retirement account, higher fees represent a higher proportion of their retirement 
savings absorbed by advisers and financial institutions. Quality standards to protect Latinos and 
other low-income consumers from harmful advice are essential to promote retirement security 
and financial stability.  
 
Please find attached NCLR’s comments submitted to the Department of Labor in support of the 
conflict of interest rule. We urge you to oppose H.R. 1090 and any other efforts to thwart this 
rule-making, including the adoption of industry-advocated alternatives that fail to protect 
consumers or efforts to defund the rule-making process. Thank you for the opportunity to submit 
testimony for the record. Should you have any questions, please contact Amelia Collins at 
acollins@nclr.org.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Eric Rodriquez 
Vice President, 
Office of Research, Advocacy, and Legislation 

  














